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January 29, 2020

Honorable Members of the 
City Council of the 
City of Los Angeles CD No. 15

Attention: Mr. John White, City Clerk’s Office

SUBJECT: RESOLUTION NO. 19-9560 - PROPOSED APPROVAL OF FIRST AMENDMENT TO PERSONAL 
SERVICES AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF LOS ANGELES HARBOR DEPARTMENT, 
AND T.Y. LIN INTERNATIONAL FOR ENGINEERING, ARCHITECTURAL, AND LANDSCAPING 
DESIGN SERVICES FOR THE WILMINGTON WATERFRONT PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE

Pursuant to Section 373 of the City Charter and Section 10.5 of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, enclosed for 
your approval is Resolution No. 19-9560 authorizing proposed First Amendment Agreement No. 19-3463-A between 
the City of Los Angeles Harbor Department (Harbor Department) and T.Y. Lin International (T.Y. Lin); which was 
approved at the November21,2019 meeting of the Board of Harbor Commissioners. The proposed First Amendment 
will extend the Agreement by four additional years, for a total of seven years, to February 20, 2024. The total 
compensation under this Agreement will increase by $665,346 for a total of $2,189,375. The proposed First 
Amendment also modifies the Agreement to reflect updated insurance provisions. The First Amendment is required 
at this time in order to accommodate delays to the design and implementation schedule for the Wilmington Waterfront 
Pedestrian Bridge project and to provide continuity of engineering design and engineering support services during 
construction. Payment of expenses incurred under the Agreement will continue to be the financial responsibility of 
the Harbor Department. There is no impact to the General Fund.

RECOMMENDATION FOR CITY COUNCIL:

1. ADOPT the determination by the Board of Harbor Commissioners that the proposed action is administratively 
exempt from the requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) in accordance with Article 
II, Section 2(f) of the Los Angeles City CEQA Guidelines;

2 APPROVE Harbor Department Resolution No. 19-9560 authorizing proposed First Amendment Agreement 
No. 19-3463-A between the City of Los Angeles Harbor Department and T.Y. Lin International; and

3. Return to the Board of Harbor Commissioners for further processing.

Respectfully Submitted,

O
AMBER M. KLESGES 
Commission Secretary

cc: Trade, Travel & Tourism Committee 
Councilman Buscaino 
Councilman Bonin 
Councilman Krekorian 
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